
To know HIM  and to  make  HIM  known 

Service Times 
Sunday: 
Bible Study……………...9:45  am 
Worship…………………10:45 am 
 
LifeGroups 
Hannigan - No Summer meetings 
Denham…………..…..….5:30 pm 
Reynolds………......….....6:00 pm 
Morris…………….………………... 
    5:00pm on the 1st and 3rd Sunday 

Wednesday: 

Bible Study…………......7-8:00pm 

Minister: 

Stephen Walker    304-925-7435 
                              stephen@kccofc.org 
 

Youth Minister: 
Alex Ross       alexandermross8@gmail.com 
 

Elders: 

Tom Hannigan       304-965-7435  
Joe Masker            304-744-8757 
Chris Morris           304-344-1817 
Bill Reynolds          304-744-0012 
Joe Riley                304-346-4476 
 

Deacons: 

Alex Derenburger 
Paul Estep           
Herb Kinder 
Tom McNeely    
Richard Wagner  
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Since I was a young child, there has always been a running joke in our family that my 
dad can turn anything into a sermon. It doesn't matter what it is, there is always a lesson. 
We will be watching TV or a movie and he'll say, "Wow there's a great lesson in here" 
and go on about what it would be. The majority of the time the rest of us will simply have 
a dumbfounded look and think, how in the world did you get that out of this? What's funny 
is, the more I write these articles and spend time teaching the teen class, I have realized 
that I am the same way.  
 
However, the more I think through it, my mind begins to wonder. Is it really that I can turn 
anything into a lesson? Or is it that God opens my eyes in situations to see more things 
that he wants me to see? I went camping with Ali and my two siblings over the past 
weekend. As we sat around the campfire, there was a breathtaking amount of stars  
covering the sky. I sat there for a few minutes and simply admired the beauty of the night 
sky, the fire, and the mountaintop scenery. It was like nothing I'd ever experienced  
before. I couldn't help but to feel so tiny in this huge world we live in. Then, I looked at Ali 
and my siblings and realized that even though we are physically so small in the world, we 
are such an immense part of God's plan. Each one of us has a specific part that we play 
in His plan. We all have a role to play, no matter how big or small that role feels.  
  
As you go through your week, let God open your eyes to what he wants to show you. 
What is God calling you to do this week? If you let Him, he will show you. There's always 
a lesson.  
 

“We have different gifts, according to the grace given to each of us..."  
Romans   12:6  

 
In Christian love, 
Alex Ross, Youth Minister 

What does God want to show you? 

Help us save money  
on paper and postage… 
request this newsletter to 

be emailed to you!  
office@kccofc.org 

 



June 11, 2017 
  

Morning Assembly 
  

Front Greeter:   Annette Breckenridge 
Usher:    Herb Kinder 
Worship Leader:  Carson Henley 
Opening Prayer:   Nick Johnson 
Communion Preside:  Chuck Denham 
 Serve East:     Josh Rogers 
                          Pete Williams 
 Serve West:    Jamison Wilkinson 
                          Steve Samples 
Scripture Reading:   Raymond Beadnell 
Closing Prayer: Bill Reynolds 
Contribution Tally:   P & A Estep 
Sound Booth:    Matt Barber  
PowerPoint:    Duane Scyoc  
Nursery:     Brenda Hannigan 
  Assistant:  Lilly Wilkinson 

 
 
 

 

  

  June 7  June 14 
Usher:           Tom McNeely Richard Wagner 

Prayer  Steve Samples Nick Johnson 

Sound Booth Tom McNeely Paul Estep 

Nursery:            Linda Johnson Danene Hartley 
 

Bible Classes from 7:00-8:00pm 
   

Communion Preparation & Garments:   

Grace Wagner 

Sunday Morning Children’s Breakfast Prep: 

Darlena Reynolds 

 

If you cannot serve as scheduled,  

please contact Tom McNeely at 304-346-5212. 
  

 
 
Attendance: 
 Bible Class…………………..………..53 
 Worship…………………….……..…..98 
 Wednesday……………..…………….54 
Contribution....……………………….$3,091.60 
  

PHASE 2 Building Fund GOAL…..$30,000.00 
PHASE 2 Donations YTD………....$10,837.36 

The Sunday morning singing class  
will not meet during the summer months.  

 
June 6 - Prayer Meeting, 6pm  
 

June 7 - 2017 VBS Planning Meeting, 5:30pm 
Pizza and drinks will be provided at the meeting. 
Please RSVP to Alex or Ali Ross. 
 

June 8 - Bridal Shower, 7pm at the church    
building for Hannah Hartley. She is registered at 
Target, Kohl's, and Amazon. Contact Brenda  
Hannigan or Sheila Dale if you have questions. 
 

June 11 - Church Picnic, 4-8pm at Coonskin Park, 
Columbia Shelter. We will also be honoring Joe and 
Janeen Masker as they transition into the next 
chapter of their lives. Please check CCB for a needs 
list. 
 

June 22 - Young At Heart Breakfast, 10am at 
Cracker Barrel. 
 

July 25 - Book Club, 7pm at the home of Sheila 
Dale. The book is Killing the Rising Sun: How  
America Vanquished World War ll Japan by Bill 
O'Reilly. Everyone is welcome!  

(NO book club meeting in June.) 
 

July 28-30 - 2017 Vacation Bible School 
Mark your calendar… details to come! 
 

 
 
 
To my brothers and sisters at KCCC,  
On behalf of my dad and sisters, thank you very 
much for your prayers and support during mom’s 
illness and funeral. My family is blessed to have a 
wonderful church family for support during a very 
difficult time. 
In Christian love, Alex Derenburger and family 
 
To all: 
The family of Carolyn Derenburger would like to 
thank the church for its support. 
Ginna, Carol, Alex, and Dad 
 
You can find these thank you notes on the bulletin 
board near the church office. 

• Chuck and Shirley Denham     
5:30-6:30pm Sunday in room 17 at the building. 
Studying a video series called Reformation Dramas. 

• Tom and Brenda Hannigan     
Will not meet during the summer months. 

• Chris and Renee Morris       
5:00-7:00pm (1st & 3rd Sundays) in their home. 
Studying The Best Question Ever by Andy Stanley. 

• Bill and Darlena Reynolds       
6:00-8:00pm Sunday in their home. 
Studying Not A Fan by Kyle Idleman. 
 
 

LifeGroups are open to everyone, come anytime!   
Feel free to try them all!  

 
 
 

 
 
 
Virginia Henley  6/9 
Stephen Bush  6/11 
Bianca Williams  6/11  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The food pantry at our church feeds those in our 
congregation and community. If you can help stock 
it, here are some items that are currently needed:  
 
   Canned Meat 
   Regular Peanut Butter  
   Jelly/Jam  
   Vegetable Soup 
   Beef Stew 
   Canned Fruit 
   Easy Mac Macaroni & Cheese 

Privileged To Serve 

Attendance and Contribution 

LifeGroup Information 

June 6, 2017 

Birthdays  

• Those serving our country: David Hartley, Allen 
Hartley, Brandon McKinney. 

• Tom Winnell - We have all been quite             
concerned about Tom Winnell, who had         
his spleen removed Friday at Cleveland       
Clinic. Though the initial post-surgery prognosis 
was good, Tom's recovery took a frightening, 
critical dip. Jan reports that Tom is resting    
better this morning. His medication has been 
changed, and he is not requiring as much     
oxygen. He is being treated for a blood clot in 
the leg. He had not had anything to eat or drink 
since before surgery, so the best news of all is 
that they are now letting him have popsicles! 
Jan says, 'Things are looking up!" So, let's all 
keep 'looking up' and praying that Tom's health 
will continue to improve!                                
Update from Bill and Darlena Reynolds 

• Lanny Markland has violated his parole and is 
incarcerated at South Central Regional jail and 
will have to go before the parole board. He 
needs our prayers. 

• April Stewart, daughter of Bob and Cindy  
Stewart and granddaughter of Helen, is in   
Florida with blood clots in her lungs. Please 
pray for April and her parents who are in Florida 
with her. 

• Nancy Duncan  

• Jean Ann Hartley, Doug Hartley’s mother 

• Julie Farley  

• Alan Newhouse  

• Betty Midkiff 

• Katie Cobb, 13 year old being treated for a     
recurrence of Non-Hodgkin’s lymphoma. 

 
 
 

 
Adult pickup basketball will take place 
at the church building on Wednesday 
evenings after services. Both men and 
women are welcome. Please meet in 
the multipurpose room directly after 
services starting tomorrow. If you 

would like more information, please speak with  
Alex Ross. 

Dates To Remember 

Wednesday Evening 

Remember In Prayer 

Basketball Practice 

Food Pantry 

Thank You 


